
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Upcoming Dates 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE: The School Newsletter will be published 
every fortnight and emailed out to families. On the 
alternate weeks you will receive an email, listing upcoming 
dates. 
 

ABSENCES: 
If your Child is to be absent from School, please inform the School 
Office by 9.30am either by phone 5221 5221, email 
admin@stjohns.vic.edu.au or by using the SMS service 
“0418712263”. Please note this number will only send and 
receive SMS messages - it will not receive telephone calls. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head of School 

Greetings to you all, 

Last Thursday and Friday I attended the Yirara College Board 
meeting in Alice Springs (as I am a member of the Board). Yirara is 
a Lutheran Co-Ed Boarding School (Years 7 ς 12) for Aboriginal 
students who are driven, bused and flown to the College, from 
indigenous communities throughout the Northern Territory. 

As you can imagine, the differences between St JohnΩs and Yirara 
are many and varied. The students attending Yirara come from a 
variety of language groups, backgrounds and communities, where 
families are large and traditions may be strong. Often children find 
it hard to return to the College after vacation breaks and this 
impacts heavily on the attendance rate and therefore the 
educational programmes. Behaviour management and classroom 
engagement create their own unique issues for the staff, who work 
hard and professionally to welcome students, engage them and 
form relationships with them. In addition, the range of Literacy and 
Numeracy skills is enormous. 

Staff rejoice in the small steps and achievements, as the Board 
members observed during Friday morning Chapel. Here, gathered 
around the Word of God, we were treated to snapshots of 
students working in teams, playing instruments, celebrating 
sporting achievements, strengthening relationships, networking 
with the community, participating in journalism and media 
activities and learning how to drive earth-moving equipment. All 
this was part of our chapel experience. We were under no illusions 
that to get to this point involved a lot of hard work and sacrifices, 
often one step forward and two steps back, but Yirara is moving 
forward, consulting their communities and making a difference to 
the lives of Aboriginal children in the NT. 

Please pray for the staff, students and families of Yirara College. 

We at St JohnΩs have a privileged existence. Our grounds, facilities 
and resources are more than adequate. Staff can fully attend to 
the needs of students without the frequent distractions and 
disruptions arising from challenging behaviour. Enrolments and 
attendance are stable and at St JohnΩs, students have every 
opportunity to get the best out of their learning. 

Please pray for St JohnΩs and with gratitude, thank God for the 
opportunities and experiences we share. 

One thing both schools have in common ς Christ is at the centre of 
our daily lives. May He continue to bless our communities and 
especially, the lives of the Aboriginal students at Yirara. 

Gavan Cramer 
Head of School 
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THURS 9TH  Swimming lessons 

THURS 9TH  Cybersafety Sessions 6.30pm 

FRI 10TH  Swimming lessons 

MON 13TH LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

WED 15TH Preps begin Wednesday classes 

WED 15th  NO CANTEEN 

WED 15TH  Swimming lessons 

WED 15TH Division Swimming 

THURS 16TH  Swimming lessons 

FRI 17TH  Swimming lessons 

FRI 17TH National Day of Action against 
Bullying – Odd Sock Day 

MON 20TH P & F Meeting 7.30pm- please note 
corrected time 

TUES 21ST Years 5 & 6 Excursion – Immigration 
Museum 

FRI 24TH Athletics Carnival 

MON 27TH Years 3 & 4  Serendip Sanctuary 
Excursion 

TUES 28TH  Twilight Tours 4 – 6pm 

THURS 30TH Bravehearts Presentation for Prep – 
Year 2 

FRI 31ST  Easter Bonnet Parade 9am 

FRI 31ST End of Term 1 - 2.30pm School finish 

MON 10th – 
THURS 13th  

School Office Open 8.30 – 4.30pm 

FRI 14th  GOOD FRIDAY 

MON 17TH EASTER MONDAY 

TUE 18TH Curriculum Day - No School, 
Kindergarten open as usual 

WED 19TH Term 2 commences 

WED 19th  NO CANTEEN 

FRI 21ST  District Cross Country 

SAT 22ND  Open Day 10am – 12pm 

MON 24th  Anzac Service: 2.40-3.30pm 

TUES 25th  ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

THU 27TH  Parent/Teacher Interviews 

FRI 28th  Swimming Sports 



Principal’s Message 

Approximately 12 months ago I commissioned a review of 
leadership roles and titles at Geelong Lutheran College and St 
WƻƘƴΩǎ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǘƛǘƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ 
clear to the community and also future-proof our school 
regardless of personnel changes and school development.  

At its February meeting and as a result of these reviews, the School 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƛǘƭŜ ƻŦ ΨIŜŀŘ ƻŦ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩ ŀǘ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ 
ǘƻ Ψ/ŀƳǇǳǎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩΦ aȅ ǘƛǘƭŜ ǊƻƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ 
Ψ/ƻƭƭŜƎŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƎǊŜŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ŘŜŦƛƴŜǎ ǘƘŜ 
expectations and responsibilities of the respective roles, whilst 
ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴŀōƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊ ŀǘ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǘƻ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǎǘǊƻƴƎŜǊ ŎƻƭƭŜƎƛŀǘŜ 
links with other school leaders. 

The advertisement for the CaƳǇǳǎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ƛǎ 
to go out in the next few days with the intent of conducting 
interviews later this term with the intention that the successful 
candidate can begin in this new role at the start of Term 3. I look 
forward to sharing more of this news with you as it comes to hand. 

We have been very appreciative over many years for the voluntary 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ CǳƴŘ ŀǘ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎΦ 
Although a great deal of construction and renovation occurred in 
the years leading up to 2010-11, little building development has 
occurred in recent years. Commercial building programs are 
enormously expensive and the building fund is used to offset debt 
repayments on buildings that have already occurred and that 
ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ŜƴƧƻȅing. Your Building Fund donation is also 
ǳǎŜŘ ōȅ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǘƻ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇŀƛǊ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ ŀǎ 
required, particularly roof leaks in recent times. The Council is now 
planning to use some of these resources for physical 
improvements around the school ς paint rejuvenation, external 
fencing along Pakington and Aberdeen Streets, and other works 
around the school. We are aiming to ensure the physical aspects 
of the school are improved to a level that mirror the quality of the 
education occurring within the school!  

Good schools always strive for continual improvement and place a 
high priority on strategies that achieve this. Accurate feedback is a 
critical step in this process and in response to the staff, parent and 
student Satisfaction Surveys we have completed in past years the 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
Leadership team to develop a strategy for continual school 
improvement.  A School Improvement Team has been established 
by the staff comprising Margie Foott, Hannah Huf, Laura Chadwick, 
Stephen Illingworth, Lynn Lytzki and Gavan Cramer to drive this 
process. Due to the critical importance of school improvement for 
our school and our community we are allocating a pupil free day  
Monday June 19th. We acknowledge that this is a disruption to 
families but also see that this work is critically important for our 
School and our community. Previous surveys have provided 
extremely useful feedback, but in order for us to ensure the 
information we are using is current and accurately represents the 
satisfaction of the community, we will be conducting a new round 
of surveys in the coming weeks. The survey can be completed 
online and I encourage you to take up this opportunity to give us 
valuable feedback on our school to assist us in driving school 
improvement into the future. I look forward to seeing the survey 
results later in the year. 

May God continue to bless you and your family during 2017. 
 
Gary Jewson, Principal 

Lost 

It has been reported to the School Office that one of our students 
has lost a gold watch, either around the playground or at the 
Pakington Street Crossing Zone.  If anyone happens to find or see 
the watch please bring into the School Office and we shall return 
it to its owner who will be very pleased as it is of sentimental value. 

 

Birthdays 

Happy birthday to the following students who will celebrate in the 
coming fortnight. 

 

  

 

Devotional Thought 

Some of you may not know the story book 
άIƻǿ Cǳƭƭ ƛǎ ¸ƻǳǊ .ǳŎƪŜǘΚέ ōȅ ¢ƻƳ wŀǘƘΦ Lǘ 
can be found online at 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A5R6-
2m_qHk and others may know it well. In the 
story we learn that each one of us has an 
invisible bucket and it is filled and emptied 
all through the day depending on the good or bad things that 
happen to us. When some-one is kind and helpful, our bucket 
quickly fills. When someone is unkind, nasty, excludes us, or 
ignores us, our bucket can become quite empty. We also need to 
ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ Ŧƛƭƭ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ōǳŎƪŜǘΣ ƻǳǊ 
own bucket fills also. We have a responsibility to treat everyone 
with respect and to stand beside people who might easily be upset 
by others. The bucket filler song reminds us to be a bucket filler, 
not a bucket dipper. It can be found online at 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GAkZT_XoQJs or google the 
Bucket Filler Song video uploaded by Michael B. 
 
The Bible says in Ephesians chapter 4, verses 29 to 32: 
 ά²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǘŀƭƪΣ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǎŀȅ ƘŀǊƳŦǳƭ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ .ǳǘ ǎŀȅ ǿƘŀǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
need ς words that will help others become stronger. Then what 
you say will help those who listen to you. And do not make the 
Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ǎŀŘΦ ¢ƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ƛǎ DƻŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƻŦ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ōŜƭƻƴƎ ǘƻ IƛƳΦ 
God gave you the Spirit to show that God will make you free when 
the time comes. Do not be bitter or angry or cross. Never shout 
angrily or say things to hurt others. Never do anything evil.  Be kind 
and loving to each other. Forgive each other just as God forgave 
ȅƻǳ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦέ 
Jesus also asks us to treat each other, the way we would like to be 
treated. He is the best example of a bucket filler we can ever 
imagine.  
 

Anna Burger, M1 Class 

 

 

 

Indiana March 10th  J2 

Alexander  March 10th  S1 

Oliver  March 10th  J3 

Thomas  March 14th  M3 

Luke  March 15th  J1 

Vincent  March 15th  J1 

Mackenzie  March 16th  RED 

Elsie  March 17th  J1 

Jorja-Grace  March 18th  M2 

Kailan  March 18th  S3 

Brennan  March 19th  Yellow 

Gretel  March 21st  S1 

Lola  March 21st  M1 

Jasper  March 21st RED 

Max  March 23rd RED 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A5R6-2m_qHk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A5R6-2m_qHk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GAkZT_XoQJs


Pako Festa 

Thank you to all the students and staff, who walked in 
the Pako Festa Parade on Saturday February 27th. It was 
a wonderful morning and everyone looked amazing in 
their School uniforms and carrying the bright balloons. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lynn Lytzki, Librarian 

Kitchen Garden News 

On Thursday 2nd March an information session was held for those 
who have volunteered to assist with the Kitchen Garden. A very big 
thankyou to all those who attended and also have kindly added 
their names to the first few rounds of Kitchen and Garden sessions 
for  Terms 1 & 2. 

Last week all of the Years 3 and 
4 classes got out into the 
ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ψƴƻ ŘƛƎΩ 
beds by layering straw, 
compost, and manure. Some of 
the smells were quite unique 
but the students and teachers 
all had a great time. This week 
M3 will participate in a Kitchen 
session, using zucchinis that the 
students have already 
harvested, and M1 will 
participate in a garden session 
to get some seedlings planted 
for use next term. Thanks in 
advance to the parents who will be helping out on Thursday with 
these sessions. 
 
WANTED: 
The Kitchen Garden is seeking egg cartons, empty water bottles 
and empty cardboard milk cartons. Please 
bring to the class room teacher.  

Jeanette Pelchen 

 

 

 

 

Library News 

We have been exploring the many ways we can say hello to each 
other in Library using different languages!     Each student then 
designed their own heart-shaped leaf as a greeting. 

Parents are WELCOME to come in, say HELLO and look at the tree! 

            

  
  
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Library Awards: 

J3: Great borrowing and working quietly on the heart 
decoration.  You were very creative and thoughtful 
about your choice of greetings. 
 

M2: A fantastic sharing time with the story άMr. Chicken 
!ǊǊƛǾŜǎ ƛƴ wƻƳŜέ ōȅ [ŜƛƎƘ IƻōōǎΦ 

 

Scholastic Book Club 

The latest Issue of Book Club will be coming home this week. 

Orders for this issue of Book Club will close at midnight on Sunday 
19th March 2017.  
All orders need to be done using {ŎƘƻƭŀǎǘƛŎΩǎ [ƛƴƪŜŘ hƴƭƛƴŜ 
Ordering and Payment system (LOOP) and therefore all book 
orders will need to be done online. No payments or orders are 

accepted at School. 

Lynn Lytzki, Librarian 

 

 



Music News 

Music Awards are awarded to students who have worked 
exceptionally hard and/or have demonstrated outstanding skills in 
our weekly music class. Congratulations to the following students:    
Week 5: 
 

Prep  Mimi 

Years 1/2 Ruby  

Years 3/4 Brayden 

Years 5/6 Elizabeth  

 

Week 6: 

Prep Ariel  

Years 1/2 Lyola  

Years 3/4 Talan  

Years 5/6 Viktoria  

 
St John’s Lutheran School Choir- 

Over the last few weeks all students from Years 3 to 6 have been 
invited to attend Choir rehearsals on Tuesdays to see if they would 
like to join us in Choir this year.  Incredibly most of the students 
that have come along have decided to join us for the year.  

Once students join the Choir they are expected to attend for the 
entire year. So we look forward to some awesome singing from 
these fabulous young students. If there are any other students 
who would like to join Choir they should go and have a chat with 
Mrs Howard.  
 
I am hoping to gather together a keen and talented group of 
ǎƛƴƎŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ 
This is an extra performance and as we do not have enough time 
during our weekly rehearsal to learn songs required for this we 
have opted to have brief rehearsals at lunchtime and/or recess as 
required juggling around other events occurring during the school 
week. I would love as many singers as possible to perform at this 
wonderful occasion on Saturday 6th May (see further details 
below). 

CHOIR PERFORMANCES: 

{ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ !ƴȊŀŎ 5ŀȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ нпǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭ 
(entire choir).  Anzac service commences at 2.40pm ς 3.20pm on 
{ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ {chool oval 

[ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ς Saturday 6th May at 
approximately 1.30pm at Grovedale Lutheran Church 

(We need as many students as possible who will attend lunchtime 
practises to learn the special songs for this performance) 

{ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ CŜǘŜ ς Saturday 13th May at 
approximately 11.30am (entire Choir) 

Debbie Howard, Music Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art News 

The last couple of weeks J4 and J5 Classes have had a lot of fun in 
Art.  J4 made Minibeasts and flowers and J5 went fishing. 

 

Art Awards 
 
Week 6:  Kiara (J5), Oliver (M1), Georgina (M3), Dane (M2), Chany 
(J4),  

Robyn Kerdel, Art teacher 

 

 



Student Wellbeing News 

KidsMatter 

For any new families to the school who would like to know more 
about KidsMatter, the following video will describe the framework 
ŀƴŘ ǿƘȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŦƻŎǳǎƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ 
wellbeing. 

https://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/primary/welcoming-families-to-
KidsMatter-primary-for-schools 

Kidsmatter Awards 

Congratulations to the 
following students who 
received the Kidsmatter 
Citizenship Award for Term 
1.  These students display 
the qualities of Kidsmatter ς 
being friendly, inclusive and 
positive role models. 

Indiana, Nyangath, Emma and Daisy. 

CYBERSAFETY PARENT RESOURCES 

Middle and Senior Students 
will be discussing 
CYBERSAFETY this week in a 
session with Senior 
Constable Robbie Noggler.  
The parent information session is on Thursday March 9 at 6.30pm.  
!ƭǎƻ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ƴŀǾƛƎŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩ 
the bŜǎǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƛǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ hŦŦƛŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
eSafety Commissioner https://www.esafety.gov.au/.  The 
Lt!w9b¢ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŘƛƎƛǘŀƭ 
lifestyle.  

Angela McLean, Student Wellbeing Coordinator 

Canteen 

PLEASE NOTE: THERE WILL BE NO CANTEEN NEXT 

WEDNESDAY 15TH MARCH DUE TO SWIMMING 

LESSONS 

Canteen Volunteers 
Expressions of interest for volunteers are being sought for Term 2.  
 
The Canteen can only operate with the generosity of volunteer 
helpers. Please consider if you are able to help for a few hours.  
Please leave your name at the School Office. 

Date Volunteer 

15/03 CANTEEN CANCELLED DUE TO 
SWIMMING LESSONS 

22/03 Jeanette  

29/03 Merrin  

TERM 2 ς 19/4 NO CANTEEN 

 

 

 

 

 

MADHatters News 

Introducing the M.A.D. Hatters 

Hello everybody and welcome 
to 2017.  The M.A.D Hatters this 
year are Ella, Indiana, 
Mackinley, Adele, Savannah and 
Bowen.  As you know, M.A.D. 
stands for Make A Difference, 
Mad!   
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ tϧCΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ōŜ SELLING ICY POLES FOR 
50c ON MONDAY AND FRIDAY LUNCHTIME until the half bell at 
the school canteen.  For our first week of selling Icy-poles we sold 
over 200 Icy-poles. This will also be put together in term 4.  
Through-ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦǳƴŘ-raising and 
social activities for the school and community.  

Our next fundraising event is on the 17th 
of March, it is National Day of Action 
against Bullying and Violence. In our 
School, we will be having an odd sock day, to celebrate our 
differences. We are asking you to wear odd socks with your sports 
uniform and to bring a gold coin donation.  Our fundraising money 
will go to the Alannah & Madeline foundation.  There will also be 
a surprise for evŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ŀǊŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘΣ ƴƻ ƻƴŜΩǎ 
the same and we should be celebrating our differences not fighting 
about them. 

Bullying No Way. Take a Stand 
Together  

We look forward to a great year!! 

Parents & Friends News 

Easter Raffle – Seeking Donations 
LŜǘΩǎ celebrate Easter and the end of Term 1 with an 
exciting Easter Raffle. 

The P & F are asking for 'Easter Themed' donations to be left in the 
basket provided in your classroom.  

An idea on items to donate could be... chocolate, lollies, stickers, 
colouring books, socks, anything that has an Easter theme really.  
 
These generous donations will be put together to form 1st, 2nd 
and 3rd prize which will be drawn after the Easter Bonnet Parade 
in the morning on Friday March 31st.  

Tickets will come home this week in the form of 10 tickets per 
booklet. Each ticket is $1. 

Parents & Friends Minutes  
Please find attached to the Newsletter the minutes of the last 
Parents & Friends Meeting. 

The next Meeting will be held Monday 20th March at 7.30pm. 
Please come along if you would like to be involved. 

Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Working Bee 
If you are interested in assisting Stuart and Phil in construction 
work in the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden (late March) 
please contact Alissia  

Michelle & Alissia  

 

 

 

https://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/primary/welcoming-families-to-KidsMatter-primary-for-schools
https://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/primary/welcoming-families-to-KidsMatter-primary-for-schools
https://www.esafety.gov.au/


Fete News 

Silent Auction 
Please start collecting Silent Auction Donations now.  The Silent 
Auction is the biggesǘ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǎǇƛƴƴŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ Day 
Fete.  We need lots of items to make it huge again this year.    Grab 
a letter of introduction from the Office and ask any business you 
may be linked with if they would like to support our School.  LǘΩǎ 
that easy! 

Sponsorship 
This year we are introducing a 3 tiered sponsorship system which 
will be a great way to increase our opportunity for fundraising.  We 
have secured our gold sponsor in Hodges Real Estate, Geelong 
West.  Hodges Real Estate have agreed to supply our advertising 
billboards as well as donate $1000 and as our gold sponsor they 
will be promoted on the billboards as well as on flyers and by the 
MC on the day.  We are also seeking 2 silver sponsors at $500 each 
and 4 bronze sponsors at $250 each.  Silver and Bronze sponsors 
will be promoted on Flyers and by the MC on the day.  If you have 
connections with local business that might be interested in 
ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ CŜǘŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǳǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜƭƻǿ 
numbers. 

Stall Holders 
Several stall holder positions have become vacant this year due to 
ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǘƻ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜǘŎΦ ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ 
these roles filled ASAP.   If you are keen to get involved, get 
together with 1 or 2 friends and become stall holders.   The 
following Stalls need a Team Leader: Food Stall and Plant Stall. 
From now until Fete Day you will see something from us in most 
newsletters giving you updates and letting you know how you can 
help. 

Sally, Sarah and Carrie  
Fete Coordinators 
 

 

Playgroup News 

Monday Mingle is a relaxed, informal 
playgroup for any babies/ toddlers/ 
preschoolers and their parents/carers 
and a lovely way to start the week after 
school drop off.  Each week there are 
things to make and do, lots of free play, a fruit snack, songs and 
stories and plenty of friendly faces.  

Come for the whole session or even just a part.  Monday Mingle is 
supported by St John's Lutheran Church. You don't need to bring 
anything, just come as you are.  If you don't have a small child to 
bring, you are still most welcome to drop in for a cuppa and a 
chat.  Monday Mingle is also open to families who are not 
associated with St John's School, so if you have a friend or 
neighbour that might be interested, please spread the word. 

There will be no playgroup this coming Monday due to the 
Labour Day Holiday 

For further information, contact Callie & Johanna  

 

 

 

 

 

School Sport Victoria News 

1. School Sport Victoria Team Vic State Team Trial 
Registrations are closing Friday 10 March 2017, for the 
following sports; Australian Football 12 Years and 
Under, Basketball 12 Years and Under, Football (Soccer) 
12 Years and Under, Netball 12 Years and 
Under.  Swimming and Volleyball have a different 
closing date. 
You can find all the details via {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǇƻǊǘ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀΩǎ 
website. http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic  
In order to register for a team, your form must be 
completed correctly and by the due date, and where 
applicable, this form MUST be signed off by Steven 
Tkaczuk. 
It must be stressed that this is NOT a forum to trial for a 
team unless your child competed at a very high 
standard in their sporting field.  
 

2. Swimming – The Bay City All Schools Swimming 
Competition’ date is now on Sunday 26 March 2017, 
not the 19th February as previously noted. If you would 
like your child to compete in this competition, parents 
must register them at the following link 
http://i.swimming.org.au/visageimages/clubs/bswsa/2
017%20ALL%20SCHOOLS%20FLYER%20FINAL.pdf or 
collect a registration form from our School Office.  

If you have any queries about any of the above information, 
please speak with Steven Tkaczuk. 

Sports Awards 

Week 4: February 21 – 24th  
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Hamish  For making good progress 
each week. 

D
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Christopher  For performing well each 
week. 

Lola  For making steady progress 
and performing to the best of 
her ability. 

H
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Gabriel  For using his locomotion and 
traveling skills competently. 

Olivia  For enjoying her learning and 
developing new skills. 

P
A
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Ben  For his enthusiastic approach 
and always working 
confidently. 

Isabelle For participating with 
enthusiasm and interest.  

http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic
http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic
http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic
http://i.swimming.org.au/visageimages/clubs/bswsa/2017%20ALL%20SCHOOLS%20FLYER%20FINAL.pdf
http://i.swimming.org.au/visageimages/clubs/bswsa/2017%20ALL%20SCHOOLS%20FLYER%20FINAL.pdf


Week 5: February 27th – March 3rd 

 

Basketball 

St John’s Bobcats – Saturday U/12. 
Lƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǘƘŜ {ǘ WƻƘƴΩǎ .ƻōŎŀǘǎ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ team have 
faced some tough opposition playing top age U/12 teams who are 
sitting in the top four on the ladder.  On Saturday 25th February 
they played South Geelong Kings Stars and lost 42 to 8.  On 
Saturday 4th March they played Wildcats Blue and lost 33 to 8.  The 
boys during these games have stuck to their defensive game and 
not dropped their heads with the score, even though they may 
have been frustrated at times.  They have kept trying to steal the 
ball and to attack in offense.  From a coaching point, this makes 
me very proud of the players.  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ ƎŀƳŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƎŀƳŜ ŦƻǊ 
the summer season, so good luck boys with the game.  

Leeanne  
 

Netball News 

St John’s Lollipops 
Following a loss by one goal last week, we had a very exciting win 
this week. We finally beat the Highton Opals (which we have been 
trying to do since the beginning of last season!!). It was a well-
earned and very satisfying win. Well done girls! 

Jeanette  

 

St John’s Swifts 

Its good to see the Swifts have come so far with having a great win 
over the Moolap Tigers (13 goals to zero) which is only due to two 
or three seasons of hardship, offset by our hard work and training 
which is now resolving in a group of senior students having fun and 
playing a good standard of netball. 

Until next week, GO SWIFTS! 

Rachel  

 

 

 

 

 

 

IŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƛƴƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ [[[ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ {ŀǾings Account Applications 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ [[[ ό [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ [ŀȅǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ [ŜŀƎǳŜύ website 
https://www.lll.org.au/files/1232_childrens_savings.pdf?v=654 

Church Information 

St John’s Lutheran Church, 165 Yarra Street, Geelong. Sunday 
worship with Holy Communion 9am. Sunday school runs every 
week during school term. Office: 5221 5121.  
St Paul’s Lutheran Church, 307 Torquay Rd, Grovedale. Rev Colin 
Simpkin. Sunday worship with Holy Communion 9.30am. Office: 
5241 5141.  
Our Redeemer Lutheran Church, 60 Ballarat Rd, North Geelong.. 
Office: 5278 2443. Sunday worship at 9.30 am with Holy 
Communion on 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month. 
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, Mollers Lane, Leopold. Worship, 
11am Every Sunday with Holy Communion 

Extend After School Care 

Over the past fortnight the children of Extend have 
taken part in a variety of arts and crafts, cooking, 
science experiments and outdoor games. During free 
play, many of the children have enjoyed setting up 
and playing Shop keeper. This has encouraged inclusion and has 
taught the children the importance of sharing and taking turns. 
We've also been enjoying plenty of outdoor games, with the two 
favourites being SPUD and scarecrow tiggy. Our exploding milk 
science experiment was a winner amongst the children. Everyone 
had their own containers of milk and each one was able to 
experiment with the food colouring and dish washing liquid. We 
then added in some baking soda, followed by vinegar, and 
ǿŀǘŎƘŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƛƭƪ άŜȄǇƭƻŘŜŘέ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ 
foam!  
Our dream jars were a big success, with each child being able to 
personalise their jars and fill them with the rainbow coloured salt 
and, of course, some glitter!  
Our cooking activities are always a lot of fun and, again, teach the 
children the importance of sharing, taking turns and helping one 
another. Both our veggie fritters and the weetbix slice hit the spot 
and proved to be a big crowd pleaser! Most of the recipes we use 
can be found on the parent portal, otherwise please feel free to 
ask me for a recipe card if anyone is interested in continuing the 
activities at home.  
Thank you all for an exciting couple of weeks and I look forward to 
the next one!  
    
Our Extend Superstar is…  
Lia for being such a good helper during snack, activities and pack 
up! Keep up the brilliant work, Lia.  
 
What’s on next week? 
Monday 13th March:  PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Tuesday 14th March: Science: Slime  
Wednesday 15th March: Cooking: Aussie damper  
Thursday 16th March: Craft: Paper plate dream catchers 
Friday 17th March: /ƻƻƪƛƴƎΥ {ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ 5ŀȅ Ǌŀƛƴōƻǿ ǎƴŀŎƪ 
necklace. Craft: Lucky charm shamrock  
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Quinn For producing work of the 
highest standards in all 
aspects of Physical Education. 

Sofia For developing her balance, 
coordination and flexibility at 
a high level. 
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Will  For consistently displaying 
good sportsmanship and 
achieving good results. 

Andrea For continuing to make good 
progress and for being 
attentive in class 

H
IG

G
IN

S 

Buomkuoth  For working very hard and 
always achieving a very good 
standard 

Juliet  For showing a good level of 
skill and enthusiasm during 
every lesson. 
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Tom   For using performance skills 
at a very high level. 

Victoria For actively participating with 
good sportsmanship and 
increasingly good skills. 

https://www.lll.org.au/files/1232_childrens_savings.pdf?v=654


 
AUTUMN HOLIDAY PROGRAM BOOKINGS ARE OPEN AT A 
SCHOOL NEAR YOU! 
 
Book 14 days in advance to receive the lowest rate. New booking 
terms: Great news! In response to parent feedback we are 
pleased to announce that our Holiday Program booking terms 
have now changed to provide greater flexibility for families. See 
Terms and Conditions on our website for further information. 
 
We have heaps of fun activities planned these school holidays and 
ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘΗ IŀǾŜ Ŧǳƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛƳŜƴǘǎΣ 
participate in a bunch of craft activities with access to a plethora 
of art media, and get active with a variety of sports and team 
games. Join ƛƴ ƻƴ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀǘ 9ȄǘŜƴŘΩǎ !ǳǘǳƳƴ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 
Program. 
 
¢ƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛǎΣ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ƻǳǊ 
website at extend.com.au and book via the Parent Portal. 
 
ONLINE BOOKINGS: extend.com.au 
CALL OUR OFFICE: 1300 366 437 
 
Sammy, Team Leader. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
       

http://extend.com.au/#_blank

